



March 7, 2016

CHAIR

Carol Lurie, LEED AP\*, ENV SP, AICP VHB

VICE CHAIR

Don Bergin Blast Deflectors, Inc.

SECRETARY/TREASURER

Roddy L. Boggus, NCARB, AIA Parsons Brinckerhoff

IMMEDIATE PAST BOARD CHAIR

David G. Peshkin, P.E. Applied Pavement Technology, Inc.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Ben DeCosta DeCosta Consulting, LLC

Lorena de Rodriguez Safety & Security Instruction, Inc.

Mary Ellen Eagan Harris Miller Miller & Hanson Inc.

David Kipp, P.E. Ross & Baruzzini, Inc.

Todd Knuckey, P.E. ATKINS

Arthur "J.J." Morton, P.E. Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc.

Steve W. Riano, NCARB, AIA Bechtel Corporation

Larry Studdiford, PMP AFCOM

Matt Wenham, P.E., ENV SP C&S Companies

PRESIDENT

T.J. Schulz

Senator John Thune
Chairman
Committee on Commerce,
Science & Transportation
U.S. Senate
Washington, DC 20510

Senator Bill Nelson
Ranking Member
Committee on Commerce
Science & Transportation
U.S. Senate
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Thune and Ranking Member Nelson:

As the Committee embarks on consideration of a multi-year bill to reauthorize the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), we are writing to urge your support for increased funding that will help improve the safety and efficiency of our nation's airports.

The over 200 member companies of the Airport Consultants Council (ACC) are proud of our role in assisting airports of all sizes improve and enhance their facilities. According to the Airports Council International-North America, airports have over \$15.4 billion annually in infrastructure improvements to modernize the aging runways and terminals, relieve congestion and delays, and foster competition among airlines. This is far above the current \$6.2 billion provided through the Airport Improvement Program (AIP) and the Passenger Facility Charge (PFCs).

The Committee has an excellent opportunity in the next reauthorization legislation to provide airports the resources required to meet their specific needs. Specifically, we recommend increasing the annual AIP funding levels to a minimum of \$3.5 billion per year, and raising the cap on PFCs to help recapture the lost purchasing power over the last 15 years. Raising the cap on PFCs would not cost the government, and it would provide airports the ability to set their own levels based on locally-determined needs. Not only will this help improve our nation's airports, it will help sustain and increase the important role of the aviation industry, which accounts for nearly 7 percent of the national GDP and supports more than 6 percent of the country's work force.

Thank you for consideration of these views and we look forward to working with you to advance a completed aviation bill as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

T.J. Schulz President

Airport Consultants Council

cc: Members of the Senate Committee on Commerce, Science & Transportation